2


PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE
OEA/Ser.G


ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
CP/CISC-29/03



24 February 2003


COMMITTEE ON INTER-AMERICAN SUMMITS MANAGEMENT
Original: Spanish


AND CIVIL SOCIETY PARTICIPATION


IN OAS ACTIVITIES
REPORT OF THE CHAIR TRANSMITTING THE RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE COMMITTEE ON APPLICATIONS FROM CIVIL SOCIETY ORGANIZATIONS
TO PARTICIPATE IN OAS ACTIVITIES ACCORDING TO ARTICLE 6
OF THE GUIDELINES

REPORT OF THE CHAIR TRANSMITTING THE RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE COMMITTEE ON APPLICATIONS FROM CIVIL SOCIETY ORGANIZATIONS TO PARTICIPATE IN OAS ACTIVITIES ACCORDING TO ARTICLE 6 OF THE GUIDELINES

I.
INTRODUCTION

The Permanent Council, at its meeting of July 31, 2002, decided to merge the Special Committee on Inter-American Summits Management with the Committee on Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities. The new Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities has been charged with coordinating the activities assigned to the Organization of American States by the Summits of the Americas and coordinating civil society participation in OAS activities.
In pursuance of the mandate issued in operative paragraph 3 of resolution AG/RES. 1661 (XXIX-O/99), the then Committee on Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities prepared guidelines for the participation of such organizations.  These guidelines were adopted by the Permanent Council on December 15, 1999, by way of resolution CP/RES. 759 (1217/99), and later endorsed by the General Assembly in its resolution AG/RES. 1707 (XXX-O/00). To date, 54 civil society organizations have been entered in the OAS register of CSOs.

II.
CONSIDERATION OF NEW APPLICATIONS


At the meeting of February 13, 2003, the Committee considered and approved the applications of the following five civil society organizations: 

· Asociación Civil Consorcio Justicia (CP/CISC-21/03)

· Carter Center (CP/CISC-22/03)

· Fundación Futuro Latinoamericano (CP/CISC-23/03)

· Inter-American Democracy Network (CP/CISC-24/03)

· Tulane Institute for Environmental Law and Policy (CP/CISC-25/03)

III.
RECOMMENDATIONS

The Committee decided to recommend to the Permanent Council that it approve the applications of these civil society organizations. Therefore, in keeping with Article 6 of the Guidelines, I am pleased to place before the Permanent Council for consideration the Committee’s recommendation that the Council approve the participation of these five (5) organizations in OAS activities and that they be entered in the OAS register of civil society organizations.
February 20, 2003

Paul Durand


Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Canada

Chair, Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and 


Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities
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